
 

 

             Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept. 
 
   Memorandum 
 

 
 
To:  Mayor Walker and City Council 

 
Date:   
 
From: Fire Chief Ron Lawrence 
 
Regarding:  
 
Mayor and Council, 
 
After 11 years as a Princeton Firefighter and 36 years as a firefighter with two other 
departments, George Wallace has decided to retire. I am seeking council approval for his 
retirement from the Princeton Fire and Rescue Dept. 
 
 
I will be present for more information and questions. Thank you.  
 
 
Ron Lawrence 
Fire Chief 
Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept. 


